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N.Y. redistricting delays put potential House candidates in quandary over where to run

by Joseph Spector

February 5, 2012

ALBANY — Potential candidates for office in New York are staying on the sidelines because of the uncertainty over the shape of new districts and when state primaries would be held.

In particular, candidates considering a congressional run this year are caught in a confluence of ambiguity. New York hasn’t released new congressional districts and is deciding how to comply with a court order to hold its federal primaries on June 26.

Political leaders and good-government groups are criticizing the wrangling in Albany. The inability of state lawmakers to release congressional lines for the 27 districts, coupled with a likely tight primary schedule, is stifling competitive elections — perhaps by design, they charged.

“Overall, this process, the way it’s playing out, favors incumbency,” said Monroe County Executive Maggie Brooks, a Republican. She said she would consider a U.S. House run if a Monroe County-specific seat is drawn. The county is now split among four House seats.

Brooks and others face the same challenge: They don’t know which congressional district they would represent, when a primary for the seat would be held and who might be their opponent.

While a state task force last month released lines for all 213 state legislative seats, the congressional lines may not be released until March.

Even the new 213 legislative districts face a fragile future. Gov. Andrew Cuomo has vowed to veto them because they were widely viewed as drawn to benefit the parties in power.

If he does, the process may end up in court — where a judge could appoint a special master to draw new lines. State lawmakers also have yet to decide when to hold primaries for state legislative seats.

The situation has “brought a great deal of paralysis,” said Erie County GOP chairman Nick Langworthy. “With this level of uncertainty, nobody wants to commit too much.”

Ulster County Executive Mike Hein, a Democrat, may find himself waiting too. He might run for Congress to an open seat that runs across the Hudson Valley and into the Southern Tier that’s being vacated by retiring Rep. Maurice Hinchey, D-Hurley, Ulster County.

But Hein said he’s made no decision — in part because he doesn’t know what the seat might look like. The redistricting process in New York needs to be finalized soon, regardless of his own considerations, Hein said.

“The need for speed when it comes to redistricting is critically important when it comes to the democratic process,” Hein said.

With the congressional primaries being ordered by a federal judge for June 26, the election schedule would leave candidates, particularly challengers, scrambling. They would have to raise money, get petition signatures for the ballot and build their profile to win their party’s nomination all within a few months.

“When the judge moved the election up to June, you now have a very short window for the election,” Gov. Andrew Cuomo told reporters Wednesday. “And if you’re interested in democracy, short-election periods are highly problematic because they favor the incumbent.”

Cuomo has vowed to veto the district lines that were drawn by the state Legislative Task Force on Demographic Research and Reapportionment. They have been panned as partisan to keep Democrats in control of the state Assembly and Republicans in control of the state Senate.
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